New rules relating to "restricted breed dogs" – 29 September 2011 registration deadline 

The Victorian Parliament has recently enacted the Domestic Animals Amendment (Restricted Breeds) Bill 2011 which changes the rules relating to restricted breed dogs (breeds considered to be particularly dangerous). This article explains the new rules and identifies some important things dog owners should know about them. 

What does the new law do? 

The new law amends the Domestic Animals Act 1994 (Vic) to include new rules about registering and keeping dogs of a restricted breed. It also expands the definition of "restricted breed dog" to include dogs which are not necessarily pure bred, but conform to a standard description of a breed. 

In essence, the new law requires dog owners to ensure that – before 30 September 2011 – they have registered any dog answering the description of a 'restricted breed dog'. Otherwise, they face the risk that such a dog will be seized by Council and destroyed. Only if a dog was in Victoria before 1 September 2010, can it be registered as a 'restricted breed dog' – if not, it is presumed to have been illegally bred or illegally transported into Victoria, and will be liable to be seized and destroyed. In order to register a 'restricted breed dog', the dog must be: 

(a) desexed (unless a vet certifies that de-sexing would significantly prejudice the animal's health); and 

(b) implanted with a prescribed permanent identification device (microchip). 

What is a "restricted breed dog "? 

A restricted breed dog is a dog that meets the described standard for any of the following breeds: 

(a) Japanese Tosa; 

(b) fila Brasiliero; 

(c) dogo Argentino; 

(d) Perro de Presa Canario (or Presa Canario); 

(e) American Pit Bull Terrier (or Pit Bull Terrier). 

The new law has expanded the definition to include dogs that fall within an approved standard. The Department of Primary Industries has published an approved standard for restricted breed dogs on its website. If a dog meets this standard, it is taken to be a dog of one of the above breeds. 

What happens under the new law if a dog of restricted breed is not registered before 30 September 2011? 

Authorised officers of a Council have the power to seize and destroy a restricted breed dog that cannot or has not been registered by 30 September 2011. 

Anyone whose dog is seized by Council should seek legal advice, immediately. There may or may not be avenues for legal review. Victoria Legal Aid offers a free legal advice service by telephone, while Community Legal Centres can offer appointments for free face-to-face legal advice. 

More information Domestic Animals Act 1994 (Vic) Domestic Animals Amendment (Restricted Breeds) Act 2011 (Vic) (which makes the changes) Approved standard for restricted breed dogs 

